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ZAMBIA’S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF BELGIUM, 5TH MAY 2021.

Madam President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Belgium to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive national report and update provided.
We commend Belgium for having ratified or acceded to eight out of nine core human rights instruments and two optional protocols to such instruments providing for reporting procedures. 

In the spirit of a constructive dialogue and cooperation, Zambia wishes to recommend to Belgium the following:

1. Prohibit as a matter of absolute necessity, the detention or confinement of minors on purely administrative grounds.
2. Establish mechanisms enabling migrant women in an irregular situation to report violence against them without fear of deportation.
3. Take necessary measures to facilitate access to employment for persons with disabilities.
We wish to conclude by wishing Belgium a successful review.

I thank you Madam President.
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